
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
21 December 2023 
 
Dear                          , 
 
ATISN 19334 Polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) 
 
Information requested 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 27 November 2023.  You asked for: 
 
Information on the topic of use, pollution, regulation, and restriction of per- and 
polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), including F2 or fluorine gases, such as HFC’s. 
Specifically, all documents related to physical, telephone or video communications 
and meetings (including diary entries, notes, minutes, correspondence produced 
before and after the communications and meetings) between the Welsh government 
(including the Welsh First Minister, his cabinet, and senior officials) and the 
organisations listed below since January 2023 to the present date: 
 

Major companies: 
AGC 

F2 

Koura 

Dupont 
3M 

Chemours 

Honeywell 
Solvay  
 

National trade associations 

Chemical Industries Association 

British Coatings Federation 

European Fluorocarbons Technical Committee / Cefic Sector Group 

Plastics Europe 

FluoroCouncil 
Chemical Business Association 

Fire Industry Association 

 
Our response 
 



Following a search of our paper and electronic records, I have established that the 
specific information you have requested is not held by the Welsh Government.   
 
Next steps 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you 
can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at: Information Rights Unit, Welsh Government, 
Cathays Park, Cardiff, CF10 3NQ or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF  
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a 
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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